
Meeting Minutes 
 
June 15, 2024 (Banquet Night) 
 
All LCDL Board Officers and Division Reps were present:  
Don Chesley - President 
Randy Graham – Vice President 
Allison Brashear - Treasurer 
Eric Smathers – Secretary  
Rodney Rutz: A-Div Rep 
Teresa Smathers: B-Div Rep 
Dianne Palmer: C-Div Rep 
 
Don opened the discussion with proposed updates to the league rules, regulations and by-laws: 
Proposed revisions were as follows: 

- League Fees: 
o Increase from $35 - $40 per shooter 
o Increase from $35 - $40 Home Venue Fee 

- Diddle rule:  
o You only need to diddle once, then alternate. 

- Home Team Advantage Rule:  
o Visiting team provides their lineup to the Home team at the beginning of each 

round. 
- Division assignment:  

o Teams will be sorted into their divisions based on the teams overall 3DA equally 
as best as possible. Removed rule regarding first place and last place teams 
moving up or down. 

- Player eligibility:  
o Players must play at least 1 set in at least 50% of the regular season matches to 

be eligible for individual awards and end of season tournament. 
- Other updates:  

o Changed “Playoffs” to “Championship Cup”.  
o Removed A, B, and C Division references to allow for growth of future divisions. 
o Consolidated/updated coaching rule. 
o Removed Lifetime Member section and added reference to board officer fee 

exemption. 
 

All proposed changes were voted on and accepted by all general members present. 
 
Allison announced she will be stepping down as the league treasurer.   
Jesse Spivey was nominated as her replacement. 
The general members present accepted his nomination and approved his appointment. 
 



Don announced that Dianne Palmer was stepping down as C-Div Rep and Lori Chenowith had 
volunteered to take on the role.   
The general members present accepted her nomination and approved her appointment. 
 
Eric announced we are in desperate need for more teams in league and to please reach out to 
interested shooters and have them join. 
Don indicated that if we have less than 12 teams sign up, we will need to consider only having 2 
divisions for the upcoming session. 
 
Eric announced that the new season will start on August 22nd and the registration portal is now 
available to sign up your teams. 
 
Eric announced that teams will team folders will include a copy of the new bylaws, team 
schedules, score sheets and basic instructions on DartConnect. 
 
Eric announced the Thursday night LODs will be starting back up until the new season starts. 
 
Allison gave an update of the status of funds in the LCDL Account: 

o “We have money” 
 
Meeting was closed. 


